MINUTES SUBJECT TO VILLAGE BOARD APPROVAL
REGULAR VILLAGE OF BIRON BOARD MEETING DECEMBER 13, 2010
The December 13, 2010 Regular Board meeting was called to order by President Jon Evenson at 5:30 p.m. at the Biron Municipal Center.  The meeting was properly posted according to Wisconsin State Statutes.

PRESENT:  Trustees:  Tammy Steward, Susan Carlson, Dan Muleski, Bob Walker and June Siegler.  Tim Krause was not present at the start of the meeting but arrived shortly after the meeting was called to order.  Also in attendance were Public Works Supervisor Rick O’Keefe, Treasurer Pam Witt and one interested party.    
PUBLIC COMMENT:  Mike Schoenholz commented that the applications have been submitted to the Department of Natural Resources for the new County Highway U  location and the new local roads to serve Anchor Bay and Rapids Prop and the new local street on the west side of the cranberry canal.  There is a 30 day response time.  
MINUTES:  Minutes were reviewed from the Regular Board Meeting held on November 8, 2010, the November 15, 2010 Special Board Meeting and the December 2, 2010 Public Hearing and Special Board Meeting for the 2011 Budget and Tax Levy.  Motion Muleski to accept the minutes from the Regular Board Meeting held on November 8, 2010, seconded Steward.  M.C.  Motion Walker to accept the November 15, 2010 Special Board Meeting, seconded Carlson.  M.C.  Motion Siegler to accept the minutes from the December 2, 2010 Public Hearing and Special Board Meeting on the 2011 Budget and Tax Levy, seconded Evenson.  M.C.  
FINANCE & BUDGET COMMITTEE: Chairperson Walker reporting.  Review All Bills, Non Lapsing Accounts and Journal Entries for the Village, Water and Wastewater Departments – Committee reviewed bills, non lapsing accounts and journal entries and found them to be in order.  A question was raised on the port-a-potty at the park as to how it is handled for being removed.  It is always removed just prior to the freezing weather.  Motion Krause to pay all bills for the Village, Water Utility and Wastewater Departments, seconded Steward.   M.C.  Discuss Phone Bill – This will be discussed with the auditor at the annual audit.  Discuss Water and Wastewater Budgets – There was some concern expressed about the wastewater budget possibly being inflated with the charges from the City.  Motion Evenson to approve the 2011 water and wastewater budgets as presented and monitor and adjust throughout the year, seconded Krause.  M.C.  Motion Muleski to accept the Finance and Budget Committee report, seconded Krause.  M.C.
TREASURER’S REPORT:  Treasurer Pam Witt reporting.  The report of expenditures and receipts was reviewed.  The checking account balance on hand November 30, 2010 is $89,294.87.  The balance includes total receipts of $51,021.05 and expenditures of $63,853.90.  Investment accounts through November:  Village Non-Lapsing Fund CD’s $395,988.89.  Water Utility:  Checking $108,802.56, Money Market $30,453.80, Non-Lapsing Fund $70,087.70.   Wastewater Department: Checking $16,268.46, Non-Lapsing Fund $14,300.85.  Motion Walker to accept the Treasurer’s report, seconded Siegler.   M.C.
PUBLIC WORK’S COMMITTEE  REPORT:  Chairperson Steward reporting.  Public Work’s Supervisor Update -   Brush and leaf pickup is done and snowplowing has begun.  At one time, Town of Grand Rapids discussed the possibility of the Village helping them with snowplowing.  This has not been discussed recently.  If the Town of Grand Rapids needed help the board would be in favor of our crew helping.  Motion Evenson to accept Public Works Committee report, seconded Muleski.  M.C.          
WATER UTILITY COMMITTEE:  Chairperson Krause reporting.  Recommendation on Purchase of Meters – Motion Krause to purchase in 2011 the 367 Orion AMR system and retro heads at a cost not to exceed $45,000.00 seconded Walker.  M.C.  This will be water expenditure.  Water Superintendent’s Update – The new software for the utility billing services is working well.  Motion Muleski to accept Water Utility Committee Report, seconded Siegler.  M.C.    
WASTEWATER COMMISSION:   Commission Member Tammy Steward.  Note:  The Waste Water Treatment Plant is operated & staffed by the City of Wisconsin Rapids.  One member of the Village of Biron Board of Trustees is an acting member of the Commission.  -  Review Minutes from December 1, 2010 meeting -  The plant expansion project was discussed and is moving along.  The BOD and TSS levels were violated due to some slug loads from Ocean Spray.  This is being worked on.  Motion Muleski to accept the Wastewater Treatment Commission report, seconded Krause.  M.C. 
PRESIDENT’S REPORT:  President Evenson reporting.   Request for Computer Replacement – The monitor on the 6 year old laptop is not working.  So a new laptop was requested.  Motion Muleski to spend up to $1,000.00 for a laptop computer and the software, seconded Krause.  M.C.  Consider Proposal for Trustee / President Compensations – A proposed pay increase including a small salary for trustees was distributed for review.  Motion Evenson to approve the pay proposal effective April 2011 when the new trustees are sworn into office, seconded Steward.  M.C. with Muleski opposed.  Report on Meeting Activity – No special meetings were attended.  Motion Muleski to accept the President’s report, seconded Krause.  M.C.
ADJOURNMENT:  Motion Siegler to adjourn the December 13, 2010 board meeting, seconded Walker.  M.C.

Respectfully Submitted,
Debra Eichsteadt, Clerk
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